"Improving the quality of life for Aurora"

AURORA CITY COUNCIL TENTATIVE AGENDA
Aurora City Hall, Council Chambers
Tuesday, June 14, 2016 at 6:30 p.m.

p 4 CALL TO ORDER: Mayor Boyer called the meeting to order at 6:30 p.m.

II. PLEDGE AND PRAYER: Chairman Pro Tem Oplinger led the council in prayer
and the Pledge of Allegiance.

III. ROLL CALL: Mayor Rick Boyer
Chairman Pro Tem Dawn Oplinger
Councilman Steve Ramirez
Councilwoman Linda Barton
Councilwoman Rosemary Henderson
All council members were noted present.

IV, APPROVAL OF MINUTES

Regular Session minutes held on May 24, 2016 at 6:30 p.».

Councilwoman Henderson moved to approve the minutes from the regular session held
on May 24, 2016 at 6:30 p.m. Councilwoman Barton seconded the motion. Motion
passed 5-0 with the following council members voting aye:

AYES: Boyer, Henderson, Oplinger, Ramirez, Barton

NAYES:

V. APPROVAL OF APPROPRIATIONS for May/June

Chairman Pro Tem Oplinger moved to approve the appropriations for May/June as
submitted. Councilwoman Henderson seconded the motion. Motion passed 4-0 with the
following council members voting aye:

AYES: Oplinger, Ramirez, Boyer, Henderson

NAYES: 0

ABSTAIN: Barton (Invoice in bill list)

V.  PUBLIC COMMENT

Charlie Richardson requested to hold another Cruise In on September 10" from 4:00 to

10:00 p.m. around his place of business on the square. He is looking into live music and
asked permission to use the Radio Shack lot. City Manager Randall explained the city did
not own the lot and he would need to talk to Ron Shreve.

Chairman Pro Tem Oplinger moved to approve the request to hold the Cruise In on
September 10, 2016. Councilwoman Barton seconded the motion. Motion passed 5-0
with the following council members voting aye:

AYES: Oplinger, Henderson, Barton, Boyer, Ramirez

Trish Matheny from the Local Farmers Market spoke with council about her crafters

needing to purchase a city license in order to do business. She stated that since 2007
her market has always purchased the license and her people fell under that umbrella.
Last year city council made changes to the ordinance requiring all vendors to come in





















